
         
17 W. South ST, Greenfield IN			               (317) 477-4430  


GREENFIELD FIRE TERRITORY



5/12/2025

Mayor Titus,
Greenfield Fire Merit Commission

RE: Matt Decker Captain Promotion


[bookmark: _GoBack]	I am pleased to present you with the request to promote Lieutenant Matt Decker from Lieutenant to Captain effective May 10, 2025. Matt was hired at Greenfield Fire Department on May 22, 2004. He participated in a competitive promotion process for Lieutenant and was promoted on December 17, 2016. He has successfully participated in a competitive process for the position of Captain last year and placed on the list. 
	The position that Matt will assume as Captain is at station 22 where he will be over the station and trucks that reside in that building as well as his crew on shift. He will be assuming this position vacated by the retirement of Captain Greg DeWitt. Matt prides himself on training with his crew and pushing them to be the most efficient engine crew in the county. He also works well at developing future leaders of the department who work under his command. He is a student of servant leadership and understands the importance of delivering 5 star customer service to our citizens every time out the door.
	With this said, it is without hesitation that I request the approval of his promotion to further the mission of our fire department.


Respectfully Submitted,


Jason Horning
Fire Chief 
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